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Hobart Township Monthly Meeting 
May 14, 2024 

 
Present:  DuWayne Sonnenberg, Larry Hoffmann, Kathy Glawe, Russ Berstler, Scott Ehlke, Cody 
Nunn, Ben Bucholtz, and Gary Krause 
 
Supervisor Sonnenberg called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited. 
 
Hoffmann made a motion to approve the Minutes from the April 2024 meeting.  Sonnenberg 
second.  All in favor. Motion Carried.  
 
Hoffmann made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Sonnenberg second.  All 
in favor. Motion Carried.  
 
Hoffmann made a motion to approve the disbursements as presented.  Sonnenberg second.  All in 
favor. Motion Carried. 
 
Gary Krause aske when dust guard would be applied to the roads.  It was stated that dust guard 
would be applied in late June / early July by Corbin Excavating and Dust Control. 
 
Ben Bucholtz Supervisor for Edna Township presented an update maintenance agreement for 470th 
Street, the township road shared by Hobart and Edna townships.  The agreement was signed by 
Hobart and Edna townships. 
 
Discussion was held on the upcoming full depth reclamation and paving of 460th Street, the 
Townline road shared with Edna Township.  Ben Bucholtz indicated that Edna Township may 
want to push the project back to 2026 due to the unplanned financial support to Perham EMS.  
There was discussion on making the road a 10-ton road.  Ben will contact Jeff Stabnow for an 
updated quote and share the information Hobart township.  Further discussion was tabled until the 
updated quote was received. 
 
Notes from the April 20, 2024 Road tour were discussed and approvals given for work.  The board 
approved up to $50,000 for gravel projects.  Details are in the 2024 Road Tour Meeting notes.  
DuWayne will order double arrow signs. 
 
Charles Ramstad sent a petition to Hobart Township for vacation of an unused road corridor on lot 
9 and lot 10 at Clearwater Beach First Addition (Don Westrum) on Lake Six up to the existing 
right of way for Lake Six Rd.  The board had no objections. 
 
Kathy Glawe informed the board that the Fire Fund CD was renewed at Vergas State bank for 
another year at a 4% interest rate.  The board approved. 
 
Larry Hoffmann will contact Rock Lake Carpentry concerning maintenance and repairs to the 
Town Hall. 
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The board provided a certificate of appointment to Scott Ehlke to fill the vacant supervisor 
position.  Scott Ehlke accepted the position and took the oath of office.  The supervisor position 
will be up for election at the next annual Township election. 
 
Since there was no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Sonnenberg adjourned 
the meeting. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Russ Berstler, Clerk 


